
Academic Advisory Council
Friday, October 17, 2008 @ 1:45 p.m.

Knight Campus 
Meeting Highlights

Action:
Vote to approve the Friday, May 4, 2008 minutes

Motion: M. Josephs to accept  

Second Motion: D. Jurkowitz to accept
Vote:
Yes:  19


No: 0
Announcements/Updates

· VP Morgan introduced Honore Ford the newly appointed student government representatives from the Newport Campus.

·  VP Morgan asked the Council to be prepared to vote on the acceptance or non-acceptance of the previous meeting minutes.
Plus/Minus Grading – Jack Every/Paula Marcello

Professor Every gave a synopsis of his presentation on changing the CCRI grading system to a plus/minus system.  Professor Marcello contacted URI professors who indicated that it is their academic freedom to use plus/minus in determining students’ grades.  The current grading system does not inspire students to achieve higher grades.
VP Morgan put the question to the Council if they are for or against instituting the plus/minus system.

· John Panzica indicated that he wants to go on record as being opposed to this system from an administrator’s point of view: (1)  Citing that the transcript will potentially be six (6) pages, therefore increasing mailing and paper costs and (2) feels that the students’ overall gpa will not be affected.

· Don Jurkowitz said that implementation should not be the issue, but merely just be an academic/student issue.  Plus/Minus is a compelling argument for the student who earned an 81 vs. a student who earned an 89.
· Professor Every reiterated that 80% of Department Chairs and 77% Faculty survey in the Spring of 2008, indicated that a plus/minus grading system in needed.  
· Eylana Goffe emphasized that this system be uniform among all faculty and listed in the college catalog.
· Joe Allen said that he has not heard any compelling argument to implement this grading system in terms of sound college level academic standards.  Grading systems are not that subjective.  They need to be objective.  This sends the wrong message to students in seeking out faculty members who give plus/minus grades looking for the teacher who gives the higher grades.  There is a potential for overloaded classes.
ACTION:
 Plus/Minus Grading
A plus / minus grading system is a more accurate and fairer way of evaluating the achievement of students.   

Rather than having only five levels of assessment under the current grading system of A, B, C, D, and F, the following grading system has been approved by the CCRI Academic Advisory Committee and the Department Chairs.

A
4.0

A-
3.7

B+
3.3

B
3.0

B-
2.7

C+
2.3

C
2.0

D+
1.3

D
1.0

F
0

This GPA ranking would be similar to URI and RIC with one difference –ELIMINATION OF C-
In keeping with our current grading system, there will be no numerical equivalent aligned with each letter grade.

Faculty/Departments will have the freedom to design their own point distribution for each course.

SECOND:
Dennis Najarian and Margaret Clifton

VOTE:
Yes:  14

No: 1

Abstain:  3

VP Morgan will present the voting results to the Department Chairs’ Council at the Tuesday, November 18, 2008 meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 2:45 p.m.

Submitted by:
Terrie Ann Celentano

NEXT MEETING:

Friday, December 12, 2008 at 1:30 p.m.

Knight Campus – Room 1040


